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My spouse and | strongly support SB210. We have both experienced concerning
issues with the Oregon mail-in ballot system for the last three elections after having
living at the same Hillsboro address for ten years. In 2020 both of our ballots were
delivered to the wrong address, our neighbors house, luckily they knew us well
enough to hand deliver the ballots. In 2022 both of our ballots NEVER arrived and we
had to drive to the election office to receive new ballots. In both 2020 and 2024 our
ballots were delivered WET, thus making the return envelope pre-sealed and needing
replacement. This seems like a big problem since midterm elections happen in a very
wet season for Oregon. As both third generation, lifelong Oregonians we feel the
mail-in ballot experiment has been a failure.

We strongly support SB 210 to return to secure elections with a provable chain of
custody and reliable in person ballots.

Thank you!



